High School Building Committee

Tewksbury, Massachusetts

Members present:
Jamey Cutelis, Dennis Francis, Rick Guida, Ron Hall, 

Pat Lally, Richard Montuori, Jack Quinn, Brenda Regan,
Vincent Spada, Anne Marie Stronach
Meeting Date:

November 4, 2010 

Others present:
Lorraine Finnegan, - SMMA



Peter Collins, Zachary Schmoltz, 



Steve Stafford– Heery International

Lyle Coghlin, Terry Gillis, Paul Duross – CTA Construction




Maria McLaughlin (recorder)

Jamey Cutelis called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm. 
The High School Building Committee members and members from CTA introduced themselves.

There was a Pre-Construction conference held yesterday with CTA, the Building Inspector and Town agencies.

Terry Gillis reviewed the work schedule for the next 2 weeks which includes the construction access, the tree clearing, and the move of the parking lot.  Anne Marie Stronach stressed the importance of notifying the abutters of any Saturday work.  Richard Montuori has been meeting with the abutters and will talk with CTA.  Abutters should be notified 72 hours in advance by reverse 911.     They are also concerned about 7:00 am start time on Saturday mornings.   CTA would like to take advantage of working on Saturdays.  Lyle Coghlin stated they are willing to cooperate with the abutters and are hoping to start the steel work in February.
Ron Hall made a motion, seconded by Brenda Regan, to approve the minutes of September 30, 2010 as written.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Brenda Regan made a motion, seconded by Ron Hall, to approve the minutes of October 7, 2010 as written.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Brenda Regan made a motion, seconded by Rick Guida, to approve the minutes of October 21, 2010 as written.   Anne Marie Stronach was not in attendance and abstained from voting.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.  

Rick Guida made a motion, seconded by Dennis Francis, to authorize payment to SMMA, Application #18, for the bidding and award phase in the amount of $170,094.60.  Peter Collins and Jack Quinn have reviewed and recommend for payment.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Jack Quinn made a motion, seconded by Ron Hall, to approve reimbursement expenses in the amounts of $94.60 and $221.71 that were incurred by SMMA from Application #18.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

CTA has requested payment of an invoice for work that has already been done because the High School Building Committee doesn’t meet again until December 2, 2010.  The invoice has already been reviewed by Lorraine Finnegan and Peter Collins.
Ron Hall made a motion, seconded by Rick Guida, to approve an invoice for CTA in the amount of $584,000, pending review by Jack Quinn and final approval of the Town Manager.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

There has been no response from the Attorney General regarding the sub contractor’s bid protest.  

The State has approved the Toilet Room variance.

The Contractor’s Pre-Construction conference was held on November 13th.  The weekly meetings will be held on Wednesdays at 2:00 pm.  The contractors will provide a 21 day schedule.
Rick Guida thanked Pat Lally and her staff for all their work on the Groundbreaking ceremony.  He also asked that a “thank you” from the committee be sent to Annmarie McCormick and Natalie MacKinnon.
Pat Lally presented information from Dr. O’Connor about Earthcam.net.  It is a way to film and document the high school project and post for the public.  The cost is approximately $5,000 per year.  Lorraine Finnegan stated the contract includes a monthly aerial photograph and 20 photos per month of the project.  Joe Dermody will also document the progress.  The committee will review and discuss at the next meeting. 

Rick Guida made a motion, seconded by Pat Lally, to adjourn the meeting. The motion passed by unanimous vote and the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm.   
Approved:
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